
23G MI Kids Back on Track Plan

Lawton Community Schools

Section 23G MI Kids Back on Track (MCL388.1623g) appropriates funding to
support programs provided before school, during school, after school, or during the
summer. These funds are designed to address unfinished learning, get students to
grade-level academic standards, provide additional academic assistance to students

at risk of falling behind their peers, or help high school students prepare for
postsecondary education.

23G MI Kids Back on Track Plan - Lawton Community Schools

During the 2021-22 academic year the Lawton Community Schools Board of Education
was simultaneously exploring building capacity at the Elementary and Middle School
and student achievement levels and the academic impact of the pandemic.

On May 2nd, 2022 at a Special Meeting of the Board of Education we explored the
academic achievement of the elementary grades. The student achievement data that
was explored identified areas of concern in our intensive and strategic categories.

Finalized at the Board of Education meeting on May 16th, 2022, the Lawton Board of
Education made the decision to respond to the learning loss impacting our youngest
learners. It was decided to make a significant investment to change the trajectory of
our growth and improvement as we recover educationally from the pandemic by
adding four teachers / sections (1) Kindergarten, (1) 1st Grade, (1) 2nd Grade, and (1)
3rd Grade making four sections for each grade level K-4. This was with the intention
of allowing for more one-on-one and small group instruction based on student needs
and utilizing our recent Orton-Gillingham training, extended learning time, as well as
increased intervention opportunities designed to improve student achievement. This
plan was approved in the 98c Learning Loss funding in 2022-23, and will continue to
be supported through 23g funding.







Request Additional Assistance through the MI Kids Back on Track Program:

Parents that are interested in learning more or requesting assistance through the MI
Kids Back on Track Program or any general academic assistance needed for your
students can contact:

Tamara Webster, Curriculum Director
twebster@lawtoncs.org
269.624.7542

mailto:twebster@lawtoncs.org

